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Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the Advisory Committee's report on the Board of Auditors'
report on the accounts of the United Nations peacekeeping operations for the period
ended 30 June 2012 and the Secretary-General's report on the implementation of the
Board's recommendations.

The Advisory Committee commends the Board of Auditors for the quality and timely
submission of its report and also commends the timely submission of the report of the
Secretary-General on the implementation of the Board's recommendations.

The Committee takes note of the Board's audit opinion and its comments with regard
to the disclosure for the first time of the $889 million in self-constructed assets in
peacekeeping missions. In this regard, the Committee expects that every effort will be
made to determine the fair value of these assets in time for the introduction of IPSAS.

While taking note of the reported improvements in the management of property and
reliability of asset data in preparation for the implementation of IPSAS, the Advisory
Committee remains concerned at the deficiencies observed by the Board in this area
and urges the Secretary-General to intensify his efforts in devising measures to
address them.

The Advisory Committee notes the positive trend in the overall level ofunliquidated
obligations but remains concerned with respect to the extent of cancellation of prior-
period obligations and the continued high level of obligations raised during the last
month of the financial period. This practice will cease with IPSAS. With respect to
the Board's observations on the use of standard rates in budgeting, the Advisory
Committee expects every effort to be made to review them regularly in order to
maintain their relevance.

The Committee has reviewed all the recommendations the Board in areas such as
budget formulation and management, human resources management, construction



services, asset management, air transportation, rations and fuel management, official
travel and the Global Field Support Strategy. It makes specific comments and
observations on these areas in its report on cross-cutting issues related to United
Nations peacekeeping operations.
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